Currys scraps Palestinian flag name badges after customer complaints
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High street retailer Currys has decided to discontinue the use of staff name badges featuring the Palestinian flag due to complaints that they created an 'intimidating' atmosphere for Jewish customers. The badges were initially introduced to indicate which staff members could speak Arabic, aligning with Currys' inclusion policies.
The change comes after several complaints highlighted discomfort experienced by customers. An Israeli man visiting a Currys store in Cambridge reported that he felt uneasy when approached by a staff member wearing the Palestinian flag on his badge. He stated his apprehension, saying, "It's hard for me because of the flag," despite attempting to convey that it was 'not personal'.
The situation escalated when he sought assistance from another employee, only to be told by a manager that he should not be served due to being perceived as 'rude'. Consequently, he left the store and chose to purchase his £1,500 television elsewhere.
Another incident involved a Jewish customer who expressed feeling uncomfortable being served by a staff member wearing the Palestinian flag. Following his complaint, he claimed he was ejected from a store in Hemel Hempstead after he took a photograph of the assistant in question. The customer alleged that the staff member followed him into the car park, taking pictures of him and his family, as well as their vehicle and registration number.
Responsive to the situation, Currys stated that the staff member’s actions followed an offensive gesture made by the customer. The man expressed astonishment at the encounter, saying, "The badge made me feel uncomfortable because it was unnecessary and was clearly there to make a political statement." He emphasised the impact on his family, stating, "We were effectively refused service because we were Jewish. I never expected to be treated that way in Britain."
UK Lawyers for Israel (UKLFI), advocating for the customers, highlighted to the retailer that the Palestinian flag is laden with political implications and has often symbolised opposition to the state of Israel. In their correspondence, UKLFI argued that allowing staff to display such flags could breach the Equalities Act 2000 by potentially creating a "hostile and intimidating atmosphere" for Jewish and Israeli customers. They suggested an alternative approach by recommending that staff badges simply indicate language capabilities, stating, "I speak Arabic".
In light of the complaints, Currys acknowledged the concerns and reversed their policy on the flags. A spokesperson for Currys remarked, "We are sorry to learn of two instances of customers feeling unwelcome in our stores because of flags displayed on colleague name badges." They reiterated their commitment to inclusivity, stating, "We remain committed to an inclusive Currys where everyone feels welcome." The retailer is now exploring alternatives to ensure both customers and staff feel comfortable within their stores.
Source: Noah Wire Services
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